City of Red Bud

Planning Commission Meeting

January 19, 2016

Meeting Minutes

The regular meeting of the planning commission was called to order by Chairman Richard Roehrkasse at 7:01 p.m.

Members Present: Jared Heller, Andrea Martin, Albert Gregson, Glenn Gielow, and Richard Roehrkasse
Other City Representatives: Jeff Mueller, Zoning Code Administrator, and David Friess, Aldermanic Liaison to the Planning Commission

In the Audience: Tim Lowry, Mayor and Kyle Donjon, Alderman

A motion for the approval of the minutes from the November 17, 2015, meeting was first given by Albert and seconded by Andrea.  Motion was approved by voice vote.

Other Items:
· On the city website, the Planning Commission has its own tab.  Mapping was asked to be held off since Jeff is updating the maps for 2016.  We will also have a link for Randolph County on there as well.
· Jim Allen did not show up for his court case.  The city can go in and remove waste from the property.  The city may put a lien on the property as well.
· 90% of the waste on Mike Carnahan’s has been removed.  If the waste is not all removed, the same verbiage as Jim Allen’s case will apply to the Carnahan’s property.
· B&D Industrial Drive-Winkelmann Drive- A father and grandfather own property and the son would like to have two acres to have.  This property is not within city limits.  Green Acres – Gregson property- would like to acquire property as well.  The county contacts the city when property is within one and a half miles of town.  The council will oversee these.
· Budget- There is no extra money, so the Planning Commission will make a lean budget request.  Packets for the budget should be submitted to Dustin Ziebold by this week.
· The city attorney may look at the zoning ordinances.
· Publishing of the zoning maps will occur in the 2nd week in March.  A calendar of events was distributed to the Planning Commission by Richard Roehrkasse.  This also included the expiration dates for the Planning Commission terms.
· If there are any changes to bank accounts for the Planning Commission, let Dustin know for the electronic deposits.

A motion to adjourn the regular meeting of the planning commission was first given by Glenn Gielow and seconded by Jared Heller.  Motion carried by voice vote.

The regular meeting of the Planning Commission was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Andrea Martin

Acting Scribe

